
CITY OF PRINEVILLE 

ORDINANCE NO. 799 

-

AN ORDINANCr: TO VACATE A PORTION OF THAT ALLEY RUNNING NORTH­
SOUTH AND CO!-JNECTING \.JEST 2nd AND \v'EST 3rd STREETS, LOCATED AT 
THE WEST END OF PACE'S FIRST ADDITION TO THE CITY OF PRINEVILLE. 

\nlEREAS, pursuant to the provisions of chnpter 271, Oregon Revised 
Statutes, a proper, complete and sufficient petition has been pre­
sented to the Council of the City of Prineville, Oregon for the 
vacation of a designated portion of the alley between Uest 2nd and 
West 3rd Streets and at the west end of Pace's First Addition to 
the City of Prineville; and 

WHEREAS, said petition has been read and examined by the Council 
and the Mayor bf the City of Prineville, Oregon, and said Council 
deems it in the best interests of said City that said.petition be 
granted, and a clesiinated portion of subject alley be vacated; 

NOW THEREFORE, THE PEOPLE OF THE ClTY OF PRINEVILLE, OREGON, DO 
ORDAIN AS FOLLOWS: 

The following designated portion of subject alley is hereby va­
cated: Beginning at the northwest corner of Pace's First Subdivi­
sion as on file in the Crook County Clerk's Office in the City of 
Prineville, Crook County, Oregon; said point of beginning being 
a point which is 868.1 feet south and 1,751 feet east of the north­
west corner of Section 6, Township 15 South, Range 16 East Willa­
mette Meridian, Crook County, Oregon; thence S. 6° E. 233 ft. to 
the north right of way of West 2nd Street, thence N. 233.2 ft. to 
a point on the south right of way of U.S. Highway 26, thence S. 86° 
21' W. 24.4 ft. to the point of beginning. 

Passed by the City Council this 25th day of Ap ri 1 , 19 7 8 . ~-----

Approved by the Mayor this 26th day of April , 1978. -----~-----

~ ,,---;? - ' 
~~7~----~ 
Nello Giovinni, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

City Administrator 


